
History of Gresham, Smith and Partners Agreement 

For Consultant Services for Terminal Modernization 

At Broward County’s Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport 

 

Agreement Award/Amendments  Amount 

Original Agreement Award $14,000,000 

Amendments (1, 2 and 3) $11,700,000 

TOTAL (to date) $25,700,000 

Proposed Amendment no. 4 $9,900,000 

Revised Total Agreement Amount $35,600,000 

 

On January 31, 2012 (Item No. 21), the Board approved the award of the Agreement between 

Broward County and GSP for Terminal Modernizations at FLL, for professional architectural, 

engineering and construction administration services, in the maximum not-to-exceed amount of 

$14,000,000.  

 

On June 3, 2014 (Item No. 2), the Board approved the First Amendment that redefined the 

Agreement terms and other such amendments, and transferred and reallocated funds between 

item categories, with no change to the original not-to-exceed contract award amount of 

$14,000,000. 

On June 9, 2015 (Item No. 62), the Board approved the Second Amendment for an increase in 

the not-to-exceed amount of $11,700,000, increasing the total Agreement from $14,000,000 to 

$25,700,000. 

On December 6, 2016 (Item No. 3), the Board approved the Third Amendment to clarify the 

Agreement duration and reallocate funds between item categories, with no change to the not-to-

exceed Agreement amount of $25,700,000. 
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